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Face to Face Meeting Minutes
National Institute for Food and Agriculture

800 9th St SW, Washington, DC 20024
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1:00 pm-5:00 pm (Eastern Time)
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Members in Attendance:
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S. Dee Jepsen, The Ohio State University
Bill Field, Purdue University
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Brad Rein, NIFA

John Shutske, University of Wisconsin

Marshall Martin, Purdue University, Administrative Advisor
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Mark Purschwitz, University of Kentucky (telephone)

Karen Funkenbush, University of Missouri (telephone)
Chuck Schwab, Iowa State University (telephone)
Marsha Salzwedel, National Children’s Center for Rural and Agricultural Health and Safety (telephone)

Call to Order:

1:00 pm meeting was called to order by Committee Chair Michael Pate. Marshall Martin provided welcoming comments and announced the five year cycle for the next project has been approved. Marshall Martin provide encouraging comments to continue the committee’s work in agricultural safety and health.
Committee Members in attendance and on the conference call provided introductions.
October 2015 Conference Call Minutes were reviewed by the committee.
Motion by Dennis Murphy and seconded by Aaron Yoder to accept the minutes. Motion passed. Minutes were approved.
Additions and edits to the agenda were called for by Michael Pate. Aaron Yoder motioned to accept the agenda seconded by Dennis Murphy. Motion passed.

Discussion of 2015-2020 Project - 
1. A copy of the printed White Paper on Confined Spaces was circulated by Bill Field to the committee members. Bill Field asked for comments and suggestions on bringing the document to print and potential distribution ideas. Aaron Yoder offered funds to cover printing costs and suggested to circulate the document at the ISASH 2016 annual conference. Other discussion was added to circulate the final document online using websites such as NIFA or NIOSH Ag Center’s. Other marketing ideas were suggested to use agricultural journals and other email listservs. John Shutske offered to assist in making progress to objective 6 of the new NCERA 197 project. Bill Field provided updates on the impact of the efforts generated by the work on the confined spaces paper. 
2. Committee members were asked to provide updates on the 10/1/10 – 9/30/15 project objective 4 regarding standard developments. An update on the ASABE grain bin standard was provided by Bill Field and Bob Aherin. Size of bin openings, life lines and anchor points were discussed. Dennis Murphy provided an update on the manure pit ventilation standard in reference to the online tool and range of storage options. An update was provided on the hitch pin standard by Bill Field. Research at Purdue University on the metallurgical properties of hitch pins available for sale at retailers in the United States. Additional discussion was provided on ROPS auto-deployment standard to be removed. Bill Field requested input from committee members regarding a draft statement letter to be sent to Scott Cedarquist that addresses ASABE standards for back-up warning systems on agricultural equipment. Comments should be sent to Bill Field.
3. Discussion on objective 5 to identify the prevalence of activities addressing injuries from falls resulting from working in agriculture. John Shutske provided comments on silo bunker falls and suggested to follow up with Cheryl Skjolaas regarding subcommittee efforts on the topic of falls. Other comments noted new fall rules from OSHA. Fall prevention for Semi trucks used for hauling grain and grain bins were identified as topics that should be addressed. 
4. Aaron Yoder provided an update on the final report project 2010-2105. The report was approved and in the NIMSS system. 

5. Collaborative Efforts and membership recruitment- A discussion was opened to identify new members to join the NCERA 197 committee. Dr. Steve Thompson will be added as new program leader for Agricultural/Biosystems engineering. Carol Jones form Oklahoma State University was nominated to be invited.  Dan Neeman was also suggested as potential member.
6. A discussion on the value and reporting to committee activities was conducted. Chuck Schwab provided perspective from ISU. Marshall Martin proposed to the committee to considered answering the question of “What have we done and where do we go next.” It was discussed this could be answered in summary with the revised research agenda work being conducted in the new project. Other items to consider was the investigation of how many publications and externally funded projects have been influenced by the committee’s work.
7. Aaron Yoder and Linda Fetzer provide an update on eXtension and FReSH community of practice activities. Methods of citations and credit was discussed by committee members regarding information provided on eXtension and FReSH.
8. Meeting was adjourn at 5pm. Committee would reconvene at 8am Wednesday June 3. 
Wednesday June 3, 2016
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Meeting was called to order at 8am by Chair Michael Pate.
1. Dennis Murphy, Aaron Yoder, and Michael Pate provided an update on the 2015-2020 Objective 1. Revise the National Agenda for Action. The sub-committee reported meeting monthly. Report data was shared and committee members were engaged in discussion of revision recommendations. Comments were provided on potential audience to share the results of the subcommittee’s work. Ideas generated were needs assessment and provide value statements to administrators. Subcommittee members requested committee members to provide information to support agenda statements. Additional comments suggested the results be used for PR and marketing of committee impact and agriculture industry benefit. John Shutzke volunteered to assist in work on the national agenda efforts.
2. A discuss was opened for addressing 2015-2020 Objective 2. Develop a white paper that addresses topics such as: 2.1. Current and potential impact of existing and emerging technologies on safety and health in agriculture. Discussion was focused on “Developing the next white paper.” Committee members Mark Purschwitz and Connie Baggett discussed potential topics robotic milking machines, autonomous equipment, and wireless sensors. Other ideas included wearable technology for agricultural safety and health. Bill Field proposed the topic of emergency response and what is the role of agricultural safety and health professionals. Historical drafts were mentioned.
3. Committee members reported on efforts to accomplish 2015-2020 Objective 3. Collaborate with other organizations (e.g., NIOSH Ag Centers, ASHCA, ASABE, ISASH). Dennis Murphy reported on the work with ISASH certificate course. Michael Pate and Marsha Salzwedel reported on NCERA 197 representation on NCCRAHS advisory committee for the Next Generation of Safety Guidelines for Children performing agricultural tasks. Bob Aherin and Bill Field reported on efforts working with OSHA inspectors/directors/compliance officers. Dennis Murphy reported work with OSHA training and Dairy alliance. Bill Field reported on collaborative work with Good Will and Arthritis Foundation.
4. Committee members provided updates and comments regarding accomplishments towards 2015-2020 Objective 4. Encourage research and outreach at Land Grant universities that utilizes their expertise in addressing safety and health issues associated with agricultural injuries.  Bill Field reported outreach work with Arthritis Publications, working with commodity specialists and student researchers. Michael Pate provide comments on incorporating agricultural safety and health projects in graduate student research. Dee Jepsen provided updates on work towards providing outreach addressing custom operations for hire to complete manure, tiling, and harvesters.
5. Updates and Reports 

NIOSH Report

Kitty Hendricks provided a summary of the latest NIOSH efforts concerning surveillance updates and injury statistic tables.

USDA NIFA –
Aida Balsano and Brad Rein provided an update on upcoming funding and potential areas to address agricultural safety and health within new RFA’s.

ASCHA

A report on efforts within ASCHA was shared by Aaron Yoder and Dennis Murphy. A new executive Frank Gasperini is now serving as the CEO of ASHCA and ASCHA efforts have centrally moved to offices in Leesburg, VA.
Grain Safety Coalition

Bob Aherin shared web link with the committee that provides training on grain safety. 

CASA- Canadian Agricultural Safety Association

Marcel Hacault provided and update on agricultural safety and health issues and upcoming events in Canada
National Children’s Center for Rural and Agricultural Health and Safety 

Marsha Salzwedel provided updates on NCCRASH efforts to promote youth and children’s agricultural safety and health.
Final Comments

Marshal Martin provided comments and encouragement to continue committee efforts. Michael Pate indicated he will send a doodle poll to determine a date for the fall 2016 conference call meeting either during the last two weeks of August 2016.

Meeting Adjourned by Michael Pate at 12pm.
2016 May Minutes respectfully submitted by Michael Pate.

